
CONGRESS PARK NEIGHBORS, INC 
APRIL 21, 2021 NEIGHBORHOOD MEETING 7pm - ZOOM VIRTURAL MEETING

ATTENDANCE:  
Victoria Eppler, Maggie Price, Tom Conis, Myles Tanglin, Karen Miller, Stacie Gilmore, Magen Elenz,
Chris Hinds, Jeff Harbaugh, Teresa St. Peter, Jeff Harbaugh, Brian Mass, Eleni Sarris, Linda Ferry, 
Ashlee Grace, Steve, David Bromberg, Stephanie Subramian, Bryce Hammerton, Debbie Young, 
Wendy Moraskie, Senator Chris Hansen, Donna Wojtowicz, Jacqueline Altreuter, Anna McCaffrey, 
Wyatt or Haley, Dan Strawn, Michael Smith, Ellen Forthammer, Roger Harvey, David Bromberg.   

Ellen Forthammer gave a presentation on the 12th Avenue Bikeway.  Funding approved in 2017 with 
the Elevate Denver Bond.  12th avenue is classified as a neighborhood bikeway.  The area in Congress 
Park that would be affected is from 12th and Madison to 12th and Colorado Blvd.  Ashley Grace, with 
DOTI, addressed some of the traffic concerns neighbors have around Teller Elementary.  

Senator Chris Hansen introduced himself and gave an overview on his efforts regarding environmental 
issues statewide and gun safety issues.  He reported there would be 3.2 billion dollars coming to  
Colorado and that school funding would be restored. and that PERA (Colorado Government retirement 
fund) is in better shape as well.  

Councilperson Stacie Gilmore and her aide, Magen Elenz presented the proposed Rental Licensing 
ordinance, which will be before
City Council in a few weeks.  Neighbors raised concerns about the impact this would have on housing 
stability and affordability. 

Meeting adjourned 8:30pm


